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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

March 26, 2018
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on November 29, 2017.
The meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m.
Board Members Present : Robert Burke, Glen Pettigano, George Shamah, Wallace Nowosielecki , Lori Sproviero Peter Scolaro, Santo Scarpulla.
Board Members Absent: None
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison:  Sandy Balistrieri
A motion was made by George Shamah to approve the Meeting Minutes from the February 26, 2018 meeting.  Motion seconded by  Wally Nowosielecki . 
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A motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by George Shamah. 
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Public Portion:
Bob Calabro was there on behalf of the Little League of which he is a trustee. There are issues with the fields that need to be addressed. 

Borough Field: The mat of the batters’ box has disintegrated.
The designated bull pen area needs attention. It would be good if 2’x4’s could be installed to designate the area.

New Bases- The Little leagues is willing to purchase the bases and assist in the installation.

Batting Cage- Support poles are bent and need to be replaced. Donna said that normally DPW would take care of it, but the fencing guy is coming tomorrow and she will ask him about it.

The padding behind the batting area can be fixed for now but eventually will need to be replaced. 
The bleachers need to be repositioned to face the filed. 

Boro field fencing needs to be replaced. Bob asked if it can been done before opening day. Donna said that hopefully it can, weather permitting.
Gilbert Fields: Bob realizes that they are county fields but they do need attention. He said that the fencing is dangerous. Donna said that we can maintain the fields but we can’t replace anything. The Little League must bring up the issues to the County. Bob asked who does that. Joe Dombrowski suggested that Sandy can bring it up to council.  Also the dugouts are holding water.  At Gilbert 2 the wooden benches need to be replaced. Donna asked if we could put in metal benches. Bob said yes. 

Gall Avenue: It is the best field that we have, but it does need dirt in the infield.

Kitchen: Is there a clean- up scheduled? Donna said that she will get it cleaned. 

Porta Pottys: Are they scheduled? Donna said yes.

Opening Day is April 7th. Picture day is the following Sunday. If there is bad weather could they use a room in the building? Donna said that they need to speak to Romano. Bob also said that the Little League Financials are complete.  Bob said that he will email Donna a list of all the things that we discussed tonight.
Bob Burke asked if only the bases need to be replaced or the whole housing. Bob Calabro said that everything needs to be replaced. Bob Burke also suggested that we add more poles to the backstop.  Glen asked if all these projects would come out of the DPW budget. Donna said that some will come out of the DPW budget and some will come out of the Rec Department budget.

Bob Burke questioned if we should bring up the issues at Gilbert to the County, they may just revoke the permits if we say that there are dangerous conditions. 

 Next, John Kessler spoke. Basketball runs a snack bar during the season. They did very well this year. Could they get a pretzel machine and a maybe a popcorn machine next year? Donna said yes.

Keith Work of the Little League suggested that since the fencing guy is coming , maybe he can replace the poles in the batting cage.  The Little League is going to replace the current bases with snap on bases instead of magnetic bases. They snap off more easily than magnetic ones.
Manny Perez came with the Little League Financials. Donna said that the Little League always does a good job on their financials. 

Councilman Joe Dombrowski  added that the County has made a masterplan for their facilities. They are supposed to unveil it in April. Then we can see what happens at Gilbert.

Since there were no more members from the public who wanted to speak, a motion was made by Wally Nowosielecki  to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Bob Burke.
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A motion was made by George Shamah to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Bob Burke.
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Director’s Report:  
Basketball: The Basketball playoffs are underway. The  Basketball dinner will be held on April 26. 
Summer Camp: Registration opened today. There is an early bird discount of $25 if paid by 4/20. Before 4/20 the in town rate is $400, after that date it is $425. All the trips are booked,  Tshirts ordered and POs  are prepared. Kudos to the Purchasing Department. They and Donna have developed a good system for dealing with Summer Camp. Donna  may have an issue purchasing board games because of the closure of Toys R Us.
Birchwood: The new equipment is here. We are awaiting better weather to install it.
Band Shell: Sanzari would like to come on Saturday to erect the bandshell.  Sanzari requires that there be a foreman from the shelter company there. Donna is trying to get a foreman, otherwise it will be next week.
Wally asked what the maximum number of students for the camp is. Donna said around 400, but we could accommodate 430-440 if we have to.
Lori asked if the younger kids are going to Gilbert. Donna said yes. She also asked if there is an early bird discount for out of town residents. Donna said no. 

Recreation Liaison Report- Councilman Balistrieri:
She attended the Egg Hunt. There was a nice turnout and it worked out well. Once we get the list of projects from Little League, we will look into fixing the issues.

Old Business:
New Hire:  Donna received 16 applications. She narrowed it down to 6 and interviewed them. Then she narrowed it down to 3 and interviewed them with Keith Kazmark. There are two extremely qualified people who have experience with Community Pass.  Bob said that if we are going to hire someone he thinks that the hours should change. We don’t just need another computer person. Donna said that historically the office had four full time people. In addition there was also an extra person for Summer Camp. After two years that extra person was dropped. Then they took away one of the office staff one half the time and she worked at the Municipal Building.  The Office Staff is strictly administrative.  The After School Program deals with the supervision of children. There is one counselor for every 11 children.  Donna doesn’t think that the office needs to be open at night. Maybe it could be open a night or Saturday. We would have to try it out and see how it works. Lori is surprised that there is only one supervisor here by themselves at night.  Donna said that she would like to see more supervisors . Wally asked what the responsibilities of the new hire are. Donna said that she handed it out last meeting, but she made new copies for everyone. 
Bob said that the Mayor and Council will have to make the decision on the hours. He wants to know what does a Rec Membership get you. Donna said that we just extended the hours to include Sundays. The Rec is open on Saturdays from 9am-3pm and Sundays from 10am-1pm. Donna asked the supervisor to keep track of how many people come in on the weekends. Last Sunday there were 4 people in the weight room and 13 basketball players. She doesn’t mind opening if people actually come and use it. 
Sandy said that the council will take the Board’s opinion into consideration but they must also listen to the community. Some in the community have said that it is difficult to get to the office before it closes.
Lori said that it would be good to have a second person in the building. The new employee could work from 1pm-6pm. Donna said that she needs someone to work in the morning. Santo said that the office could rotate shifts. Bob agreed. Lori said that there is no face time anymore. If we registered people face to face we could maybe get more coaches. Peter said that he thought that we decided to open the office on Thursdays and Saturdays. Donna said that two members were absent last meeting, so we gave them a chance to voice their opinion. Sandy said that council will consider all the options and come up with a plan soon.
Security Issues : Donna spoke to Chief Foligno  about hiring off duty Police Officers. He said that it would cost $35 per hour. If we hired them for summer camp, for 10 hours a day for seven weeks at both locations,it would cost $25,000. A private security company would cost about the same. Chief Foligno does not recommend using a private security firm because they can’t arrest anyone. 
We do have panic buttons for the teachers for the afterschool program and there is one in the office. 

Donna also spoke to different towns to see how they handle security. Fair Lawn and Secaucus have check in desks and cameras. Donna looked into swipe cards, but we deal with such a variety of people. The rec membership would be ok with it, but the Seniors wouldn’t want to swipe. Visiting teams and their spectators would be an issue. Donna likes the idea of off duty Police Officers. Maybe that’s the answer for the night. Lori asked if there is a need for security at Summer Camp. Donna said that in light of what happened in Florida, we need to discuss it. 
Bob Burke suggested that we could have someone sit at the double doors at a desk. Santo thinks that the swipe card would be good because it would log in who comes in.  He also said that when he was young you needed to show an id card to enter the building. Donna said that this is a public building so we have to let people who want to use the bathroom in. 

Peter worries about how people would exit if something were to happen. Bob asked if the Police Department can have a Police Officer stop by on a Friday night. It would just have to be walk through. We can ask the Council Liaison about it. Santo suggested that we alarm the doors after a certain time. Sandy said that we could make the doors exit only.  Santo said that people prop the doors open.  Wally said that we need to make a decision about security at Summer Camp. Donna said that we  probably don’t need it.  Sandy asked if Penni has a panic button. Donna said that she does not but she will get one for the gym supervisor.
New Business:
Spring Field Permits:  The Spring permits are all taken care of. Donna had a meeting Saturday with all the parties involved.
Basketball Awards Dinner: The Basketball Awards Dinner will be held on April 26. Everyone is invited. It will begin at 6:30pm. George asked if there will be a Hockey Dinner. It has not been planned yet. Donna would like to do something to honor Dave.
Commissioner Reports:
George Shamah: Progress
Santo Scarpullo: Progress
Wallace Nowosielecki:  Progress, as usual.
Robert Burke: Progress.

Lori Sproviero : Progress

Peter Scolaro: Progress
Glen Pettigano: Progress
There being no further business, a motion was made by George Shamah to close the work portion of the Meeting . Motion seconded byWally Nowosielecki .
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A motion was made by Lori Sproviero  to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Robert Burke.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:58pm.
